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IB.JULY.16

Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the In Bloom Sub Committee held on 7 July 2016 at 6.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: J. Beckett, T. Beckett, D. M. Erwin, R. Hughes and V. Taylor (Chairman).
Clerk:

Assistant Town Clerk.
16.70.IB
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
The Assistant Clerk asked members for nominations:
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor T. Beckett seconded:

Councillor Taylor for Chairman.

There were no more nominations and it was RESOLVED:

That Councillor Taylor was duly elected Chairman for the ensuring Civic Year 2016/17.

16.71.IB
ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN


Councillor T. Beckett proposed, Councillor Taylor seconded:

Councillor M. Erwin for Vice Chairman.

There were no more nominations and it was RESOLVED:

That Councillor M. Erwin was duly appointed as Vice Chairman for the ensuring Civic Year 2016/17.

16.72.IB
APOLOGIES


All committee members were present.
16.73.IB
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no disclosable pecuniary interests declared.
16.74.IB
MINUTES
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Taylor seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree and confirm the minutes of a meeting of the In Bloom Sub Committee held on 14 April 2016.
16.75.IB
GARDEN COMPETITION
The Chairman said she has asked the same judges that judged last year and they have kindly agreed to do the same this year.  She said they thoroughly enjoyed it and have offered to take pictures of the gardens and make a video that will be shown at the presentation evening.
The Assistant Clerk said so far we have received twenty entries for the competition; there were twenty-two entries last year.

The Chairman said members should try and encourage other applicants to enter.  The judging dates are 19 July for residential and 21 July for business and suggested the closing date for entries should be 18 July.

Members agreed.

The Assistant Clerk said she has manage to collect most of the trophies for the competition back. 
The Chairman suggested asking a school girl she knows to see if she could sing at the presentation evening; she is very talented and has recently sang at the Rock and Bowl event in town.

Members thought this would be nice and asked the Chairman to ask her.

The Assistant Clerk said she has ordered the hanging brackets from the prison and are being manufactured now.

Councillor Hughes said the prison have been extremely helpful to the Council, they produce items that are extremely well made and only charge for the materials.  He said the prison have also helped out a lot to maintain the up keep of the cemetery; he was most appreciative of their hard work and help.
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Taylor seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To write to the prison thanking them for all their help and hard work they have given to the Town Council.

The meeting concluded at 6.45 pm.
Signed:  …………………………

Date:  …………………………

